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Michael D. Gibney, CFP®, CAP®, AIF®, Named Chair-Elect of 
NAPFA Board of Directors 
 
CHICAGO, IL – August 29, 2025— The National Association of Personal Financial Advisors (NAPFA) is 
proud to announce that Michael D. Gibney, CFP®, CAP®, AIF®, has been elected as Chair-Elect of the 
NAPFA Board of Directors for the 2025–2026 term. He will assume the role of Chair in the 2026–2027 
term. 
 
Michael is a Principal and Wealth Manager at Modera Wealth Management, LLC, with more than 20 
years of experience in financial planning and 15 years on Wall Street. His expertise spans retirement, 
estate, tax, and risk management planning. He is widely recognized as a thought leader, having been 
quoted in The Wall Street Journal, Money Magazine, and USA Today. 
 
Michael has served NAPFA in multiple leadership roles, including as a past member of the Northeast 
Mid-Atlantic Regional Board and past Chair of the Leadership Development Committee. Beyond the 
profession, he has contributed to his community through leadership with the New Jersey Metro Multiple 
Sclerosis Society. 
 
“I am deeply honored to step into the role of Chair-Elect,” said Michael. “I look forward to collaborating 
with NAPFA members and staff to advance our mission of Fee-Only financial planning and to ensure 
continued growth and impact for our profession.” 
 
 
About NAPFA  
Since 1983, the National Association of Personal Financial Advisors has provided Fee-Only financial 
advisors across the country with some of the highest standards possible for professional competency, 
comprehensive financial planning, and Fee-Only compensation. With more than 4,400 members across 
the country, NAPFA is the leading professional association in the United States dedicated to the 
advancement of Fee-Only financial planning. Learn more at www.napfa.org. 
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